MINUTES:  AACPA Meeting June 21, 2005 at the Omni Hotel

President Gilbert de la Portilla called the meeting  to order; The Pledge of Allegiance;  welcome to members and guests. 

Most of the meeting concerned the 2005 Summer Conference at the Omni Hotel.  Eighteen days and counting.

1. Desperately need audio, visual, computers, screens, VCR’s, TV’s, etc equipment.  Instructors are not bringing any equipment.   If you can help please let Laura know immediately.

2. Registrations are coming in.  As of this date , we have 141 of which 56 are first time attendees.  We expect a good turn out inspite of a glitch in the printing of the zip code on the registration form.  The first timers are going to have an evening on the River at Howl of the Moon organized by Corpl. Karen Tucker.  We have met the quota for the hotel rate.

3. Monday July 18th, Presidential Welcoming/ Opening ceremonies begin at 5:30 PM.   Special entertainment by Bambabrazilena Performance Company is at 7:30 PM.

4. Auction items are needed. 

TCPA President Bob Sills stressed the number one reason to have a conference is education.  The nature of our business, whether civilian or government,  requires the continuous need for education and training.   He, also, pointed out that as our world changes and technology advances so does training especially in crime prevention.

President Sills and AACPA President Gilbert de la Portilla reminded everyone that elections would be held at this conference.  We should listen, question, reflect and vote for the candidate that will lead this organization forward.

2nd VP Laura “Kat” Tobias, gave us an up to date report of the conference preparations.  Some of the above was taken from her report. 

Treasurer Don Carr gave the treasurer’s report.  It passed on motion and second.

NEXT MEETING:  Monday, July 18th, Omni Hotel, room & time TBA.
Meeting adjourned.  A tour of the Omni’s facilities that we will be utilizing during the conference was conducted. 

